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Minutes for CEPP meeting of November 20, 2007

In attendance: Deb Hall (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Terry Diggory, Sadiatu Kamara, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols, Pat Oles, Muriel Poston, Rik Scarce

Minutes of November 6 and 13  were approved with amendments.

1. DOS Restructuring Subcommittee

Kyle Nichols as Subcommittee Chair reported that future meetings have been scheduled with Sue Layden, Assoc. Dean of Student Affairs; Michael Ennis-McMillan, Dean of Studies; and Beau Breslin, Director of First-Year Experience.  The subcommittee has already met with Chuck Joseph, former Dean of the Faculty and VPAA; John Brueggemann, former Assoc. Dean of the Faculty; Grace Burton, former Dean of Studies; Pat Oles, Dean of Student Affairs; and Muriel Poston, Dean of the Faculty.

Kyle acknowledged concerns raised by an e-mail sent on behalf of the Subcommittee to the Search Committee for the Dean of Student Affairs and later retracted as having inappropriately by-passed CEPP.  Ensuing discussion revealed concerns about the substance of the e-mail as well as the path of transmission.  CEPP agreed to communicate through Deb Hall as Chair the expectation that the Subcommittee will confine its work to the stated charge.  Insofar as the work of the Subcommittee bears a relation to broader issues relating to the office of the Dean of Student Affairs, the Dean’s membership on CEPP should ensure that such relation is fairly assessed when CEPP receives the Subcommittee report.

2. Art and Art History Motion

Deb Hall reported on the Open Forum held November 16, attended by a total of 14 people.  No serious objections were raised to the proposed separation.  Anita Harris of the Registrar’s office raised a question about whether courses taken across departments (by Art students in Art History and vice versa) would count in the GPA for the major.

3. CEPP Retreat in January

The committee agreed to continue this tradition and Deb requested that committee members send her their January schedules so she can determine a date for the retreat.

4. Academic Grievance Policy

Deb reported that Nathaniel Douglass, the student who asked CEPP to address this issue, is pleased to hear that conversation is under way.

5. MALS and Special Programs

Registrar Ann Henderson advises that a pilot program for enrolling Skidmore undergraduates in MALS seminars could be managed through registration under independent study, but consultation with the State Education Department would be needed before a more formal program could be established.  Deb will make sure Jeff Segrave, Acting Dean of Special Programs, understands that any further action depends on CEPP receiving from him a revised proposal.

The Advisory Report on Special Programs will be on the agenda for the November 27 CEPP meeting, which will be attended by Jeff Segrave; Susan Kress, VPAA; John Anzalone, MALS Director; and Jim Kennelly, UWW Director.

6. Assessment

Susan Kress has gathered a small group for discussion of a Center for Teaching and Learning on December 4.  Deb Hall has been invited and she will ask Susan to broaden the invitation to other interested CEPP members.  Susan has also reconvened the Assessment Task Force for a meeting December 13, which CEPP members Erica Bastress-Dukehart and Deb Hall will attend.  

CEPP reviewed Muriel Poston’s collocation of “common themes” for a Center for Teaching and Learning, gathered from CEPP members.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:30.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Diggory
